
 

                             SIERRA MADRE POLICE DEPARTMENT 

POLICE BLOTTER REPORT 

January 6 to January 13, 2019 

During this period, the Sierra Madre Police Department responded to 

approximately 241day and night time calls for service. 

 

Sunday, January 6 

Officers responded at about 4:30PM, to a call regarding unsupervised juveniles at a 

residence in the 00 block of Esperanza Ave.  Upon arrival, officers made contact with 

multiple juveniles in the home, where there was a heavy smell of marijuana. All the 

juveniles were released to their parents, with the exception of two male juveniles who 

live at the residence.  

 

Tuesday, January 8 

Dispatch received a call from a resident regarding the welfare of a family member. 

Officers made contact with the individual and determined that he may be a danger to 

his father. The male was taken to a local hospital for observation. 

 

Wednesday, January 9 

A disturbance call in the 300 block of W. Sierra Madre Bl was reported at about 

1:08AM.  Responding officers detained six subjects in and around a parked vehicle. 

Four glass methamphetamine smoking pipes were found in the vehicle that had 

expired registration. 

Case DA’s office. 

1:10PM 

Officers were dispatched to the 300 Blk of Lima St regarding a suspicious male 

possibly under the influence of a controlled substance.  Upon arrival, officers saw the 

suspect fleeing and jumping over a fence. A perimeter and containment was set up 

utilizing outside resources from Monrovia PD, Arcadia PD and air support from 

Pasadena PD. The suspect and a female were later located and apprehended. Further 

investigation revealed the suspect battered the female (his girlfriend).  The male was 

arrested for domestic battery, being under the influence of a controlled substance and 

prowling.  The female was also arrested for being under the influence of a controlled 

substance. Both subjects were transported to the Pasadena Jail for booking.  

Case to DA’s office 
 

 



Friday, January 11 

A woman reported that her locked vehicle, parked at Mount Wilson Trail and Mira 

Monte had its rear window smashed between 4:15PM and 6:40PM by unknown 

suspect(s).  The loss is approximately $300 worth of property. 

Case to Detectives 

 

Sunday January 13 

A resident in the 300 block of Toyon Rd. called regarding a vehicle burglary where 

the front passenger window was smashed and a backpack with personal items was 

taken. 

Case to Detectives 
10:12PM 

Officers responded to a suspicious person call in the 500 block of Grove St. where an 

unknown subject walked on the driveway and tried to open the car doors. The subject 

was not at the location when officers arrived.  The subject was viewed on surveillance 

cameras by the residents. 

 


